
         Minutes 
 Administrative Council - College of Education and Behavioral Sciences 
 Thursday, March 15, 2001 – 9:30 a.m.  
 Dean’s Conference Room, Tate Page Hall 
 
 

Members present: Adams, Cooke, Crews, Fiene, Filip, Fong, Houston, Metze, Mikovch, Nims, Poe, R. 
Roberts, Schnacke, Stone, Storey. 
 

The tentative agenda was distributed and brief discussion held on the hearing for the National 
Commission on the High School Senior Year.   Everyone is welcome to attend, and department heads were 
encouraged to invite faculty. 

 
Dr. Fong indicated that the Administrative Council is scheduled to meet with Steven Haggbloom, 

candidate for the position of head of Psychology, and she will be getting material to everyone. 
 
The deadline for faculty or staff to sign up for Computer Camp is today at 2:00.  Please submit names to 

Dr. Adams.  
 
Dr. Adams reported that the College is moving forward on a proposal for Trust Fund incentive dollars.  

Also, she is looking at what the College is doing relative to alternative certification programs.  A committee of 
state deans will be making a report to the Education Professional Standards Board.  Dr. Fiene added that on the 
13th, a focus group of administrators met with her faculty on that issue and provided very positive feedback on 
their new program.  Dr. Adams indicated that she is pleased we have that model working. 

 
 Dr. Adams announced that Dr. Poe has agreed to continue in her role as Assistant to the Dean 

for Curriculum Development. 
 
The dates of May 8 and 9 are being considered for a possible dean’s retreat which would be attended 

by Drs. Adams, Evans, and Poe. 
 
 As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
  
 
 
 Cathie Bryant, Secretary  


